
Are you available on a Monday, Tuesday or Friday to help 
out in the MU Shop?   

We have had some very faithful volunteers over the years, but the 
time has come for some of them to stand down or take a break.  

We thank all those who have given so much time and energy to 
supporting our shop and office. 

Florence is in the office on Monday and Tuesday and Margaret 
Dunbar is usually in the office on Fridays. [Working with Children 
check is required by the Parish] 

Make a new group of friends and help MU at the same time!! 

Contact Margaret or Florence as soon as possible.  

MU Book of RemembranceWe are aware that there are some members who are coping with a variety 
of family, health and personal problems at present and we particularly 
think of our Executive members — Lynette Oates, Judith Lake and Carole 
Martin. Please continue to pray for these members and others that you 
may know of.   

Does your branch have a prayer circle?  A very positive way of supporting 
others. 

Please support the MU shop as you have in the past  -  we are 

arranging for the travelling suitcase to be available for each region 

especially for the areas who find it difficult to get to Frankston.  

Make a day of it and take a packed lunch — there is a kitchen so you 

can have a cuppa, parking available - and the beach is a stoneΩs 

throw away!   

Arrange to have your branch meeting at the Vicarage — note: the 

rooms are NOT available on Monday or Tuesday mornings as the 

parish have playgroups meeting there — please contact the office to 

book your time!  
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From the President 

I met with the MU group at St Paulôs Frankston in the Vicarage 

on 26
th
 April, and also with the MU group at St Davidôs 

Moorabbin on 1st May. It has been good to catch up with these 

branches, to support them in what they are doing and discuss 

issues with them directly.  

Lady Day at Geelong went well and it was good to catch up 

with members including some former members of Executive. It 

was also good to speak with Bp Philip Huggins—He was the 

preacher for the service. Thank you to the Geelong members 

for their hospitality.  

I attended Australian Council Meeting at Holy Cross Centre, 

Serpells Road, Templestowe from Sunday 27th to Wednesday 

30
th
 May. This was mainly a training conference as there are 

quite a number of new Diocesan Presidents.   

The new Handbook is being revised and will be available 

for distribution shortly. The new brochures are now available - 

contact the Office.  

Bev Cottell and I will be attending the MULOA [Mothers Union 

Listening, Observing, Acting] Zone Conference in 

Auckland in August. This is being organised by MSH and will 

also include MU members from Papua New Guinea, New 

Zealand, Solomon Islands, Tonga and Vanuatu. 

I had a meeting with The Dean at the Cathedral last week. 

Among other items, we discussed having our Lady Day 

services at the Cathedral.  

It was agreed that we hold our service next year 2.30pm 

Sunday 24th March- at no charge. Please make a note in 

your diary for this event.    Conté. 



From the President - continued 
 
From next year we will also have our Council Meetings in the Barbara 

Darling Room.  

The Executive have been meeting in the VCC rooms off Little Collins Street, 
but we were advised last week that there are having to vacate their rooms as 
they have been sold. We will now be holding our meetings at the Cathedral 
Centre.    
 
Diocesan Members met at the Cathedral for their June meeting and this 
will continue every second month. They also attend the midday service at the 
Cathedral. 
It feels right to be back at the Cathedral and I hope members will support the 
Executive in the decisions which have been made on their behalf. 
 

Every blessing and thanks for all you do for AMUA,    Elaine 
 
 
From the Treasurer 

The number of financial MU members in Melbourne is approximately 700 
(last year was 703, with a further 200 "unfinancial" members). Thus the 2017 
AGM considered the fact that with losses of approximately $19 per financial 
member, robust measures to reduce and eventually eliminate such losses 
were urgently required.   
 
The first measure towards this objective was the decision to significantly 
reduce the rent by moving from the city premises to a less expensive 
suburban location, which in the providence of God became the two new 
office rooms within the St PaulΩs Frankston Vicarage.  An immediate rental 
reduction of almost 20% has been achieved on this expense alone, with a 
mutually satisfactory lease arrangement negotiated for at least the next 
three years (one year in the first instance). 
 
My best estimates for this year as to how the $40 will be applied are as set 
out below: 
Rent (including utilities)                 $22   (down from $27 in the city premises) 
Transfer payment to AMUA          $13 
Salary/super/Workcover               $16 
Office exps (incl phone, internet, postage, supplies etc    $6) 
Total expense per member           $57 
Shortfall per member                   ($17) 

In keeping with our theme for this year, there is a range of activities and 

suggestions that Kaylene has put on the MU website to celebrate the life of Mary 

Sumner — including : the story of Mary Sumner, prayers and reflections, service of 

thanksgiving etc. check out what you can include in your program for this year. 

This shortfall per member of about $17 will be reduced by the profit from 
shop sales (which is likely to be less than the $4.50 profit last year, say ~$3 
this year) and a small amount of interest on investments, Lady Day 
collections etc (maybe $2 in aggregate) and general donations, Branch 
affiliation fees etc (maybe $8).  This would leave a small shortfall of perhaps 
around $4 per member this year 2017-18.  With the further $5 increase 
already approved for 2018-19, we would expect to achieve at worst a 
breakeven result (or preferably a small surplus per member) next year, and 
then hopefully leave the membership fee of $45 unchanged for some time 
thereafter, recognising the demographics of the membership and their 
ability to pay. 
 
I should add that considerable funds are received throughout the year for 
designated National and Local Funds.  The National Funds donations are 
transferred each year to the AMUA Council in full, while the Local Funds 
donations are accumulated and distributed in full as Executive decisions are 
made and subsequently carried out.  So these transfers of National and 
Local Funds monies have no impact on the profitability or otherwise of the 
sources and applications of membership fees.        

Tony Hickson, Hon Treasurer 

¢ƘŜ !a¦! aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ 5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ !Da ŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

²ƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ нфǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊτфΦолŀƳ ŦƻǊ млΦллŀƳ 

!ǘ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ IƛƭƭΣ мр DƛǎōƻǊƴŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ 9ŀǎǘ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΦ 


